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Mr Chairman, members of the Working Group, dear participants

Thank you for the opportunity to address you at this meeting.

This meeting has discussed an impressive number of issues over the last two days and produced most interesting reflections.  I would like to take this opportunity to share with you the experience of the monitoring of the Framework Convention which was referred to in Mr Tom Hadden’s excellent paper as well as by a number of speakers when reviewing country situations.

For those who are not familiar with this regional system of minority protection, the Framework Convention is an internationally binding document which was adopted in 1995 and entered into force in 1998. It is a comprehensive treaty that deals with a number of key issues for minorities (covering fields such as participation, education, linguistic rights, media). This Council of Europe Treaty is now ratified by 35 State parties (out of the 45 member States of the Council of Europe) and the Council of Europe is of course supportive of the calls made previously in this room to further ratify this Treaty so as to ensure its full European wide coverage.

The Framework Convention has now been in force for 5 years and its monitoring mechanism has led to a body of country specific opinions and recommendations which now form a soft “jurisprudence”, clarifying the interpretation to be given to the  provisions of the Framework Convention. A few copies of the texts resulting from the monitoring of the Framework Convention adopted so far are available at the entrance of the room. These documents can also be found on the Council of Europe minorities website: www.coe.int/minorities
While the implementation of the Framework Convention employs essentially a system of State reporting at regular intervals, this system has developed in practice to include country visits as a regular element of the monitoring. These visits – and there has been 30 such visits carried out so far with the last one taking place in Bosnia and Herzegovina  last week – have proved key to contribute to the constructive dialogue that the monitoring system of the Framework Convention is trying to build. These visits which are not limited to the capitals but includes also travel to the region and minority areas in particular have greatly facilitated the engagement of governments and civil society in the process of monitoring and played a great role in confidence building.

This year was the 5th year of operation of the monitoring of the Framework Convention. To mark this anniversary, the Council of Europe organised a conference in October last year to take stock of the progress achieved so far and the difficulties encountered. 

This conference was instrumental to stimulate a critical analysis of the work done so far in fields such as education, media and participation. Numerous expectations were then expressed for the second round of monitoring which is now starting this year. The Advisory Committee was greatly encouraged in its willingness to engage in thematic work. Such a thematic approach would bring the standards of the Framework Convention closer to the all the actors concerned.

To conclude, I would like to emphasize the existing acquis of the Framework Convention which can already been used but would like to stress also that this treaty which is still a fairly young mechanism is an ever-evolving mechanism and like all human rights treaties, it will surely develop further in the future. 

Thank you for your attention.

